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November 8", 2018

Dear Town of Lima Water District Customer,

On November 6", the Commissioners of the Water Districts approved new water
rates. The rates are as follows for Water Districts 1, 2, 3 & 4:

$6.00 per 1000 gallons of water
Plus a Quarterly Charge by meter size:

Unit charge is $45.00

Meter size Number of units Quarterly Charge
5/8" 1 $45.00
1" 2 $90.00
2" 3 $135.00

District 3 owes District 1 $30,309.00 in water supply fees that were not correctly
charged dating back to the inception of District 3 (March 2005). On November
6™ 2018 the Commissioners of the Water Districts approved a repayment plan as
follows:

Transfer $10k of Fund Balance now (District 3 to District 1), in 2018. The
remainder of $20,309.00 will be divided into 5 payments of:

October 2019 $4062.00
October 2020 $4062.00
October 2021 $4062.00
October 2022 $4062.00
October 2023 $4061.00



The investigation of water loss in Districts 1 & 3 is still ongoing. No resolution yet.

An RFP for metering upgrades in District 2 will be forthcoming. Stay tuned for
project details.

Feel free to phone me at the Town Hall 582-1130 or email me
supervisor@townoflima.org with questions.

Sincerely,

Supervisor



